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Here at DM2 we’ve had a great start to the new year.

At 3D Training Center, January was filled with 
four classes: James, Proverbs, Second Peter, and 
Colossians. Following are some observations from 
our 2 Peter guest speaker, David Howard (a founding 
member of DM2):

For me, as a board member, it is so helpful to 
come see the school in action. Starting something 
like this is difficult, but the foundation I am 
seeing laid for the future is sound. I see the 3DTC 
program as a natural extension of DM2. The next 
wave of “DM2ers” will most likely come out of 
3DTC. Most organizations die because they don’t 
want to build into or hand the work off to the next 
generation. God is clearly working the 3D Training 
Center into DM2’s original vision and plan to 
strengthen, expand, and provide disciple-makers 
for the future.

To see the staff functioning without Bret present (he was in Bolivia) was a testimony to the 
principle of “disciple makers making other disciple makers.”

Bolivia Missionary Conference

January 19-29 found Bret and Wanda traveling to 
Bolivia for a special conference for missionaries 
and missionary candidates. As the main speaker, 
Bret taught pastors, leaders, missionaries, and 
future mission candidates the biblical principles of 
discipleship and Wanda shared with the ladies.

There was a wide-open door, and the teaching was 
received with heartfelt conviction and passion. The 
remarkable aspect of the conference was that many 
of the candidates were from diverse ethnic groups 

in Bolivia. They had a burning desire for their own people to hear and believe a clear gospel 
message. Having the advantage of already speaking their native tongue and understanding 
their own culture, they were energized to finish their studies and head back out to their 
various native locations throughout the country of Bolivia.



Prayer Requests:
•	 Pray for our youth workshops this summer. So far, we have approximately 13 

venues.

•	 Pray for God’s guidance and provision in starting an online 3D Training Center.

•	 Pray for continued guidance and financial support for DM2 and for DM2 
missionaries.

•	 Pray for Carlos Tellez as he plans to lead a team to Argentina February 29 to 
March 11, 2024.

•	 Pray for our team that desires to return to Cameroon in April or May.

•	 Pray for the details of the Zambia trip in July 2024.

•	 Pray for the Women in the Word conference 
August 12-14 in Tennessee.

Amazingly, despite the social unrest across 
the country, resulting in many roads and 
highways being cut off due to roadblocks, 
the teaching went forward, uninhibited by 
the difficulties. We believe God opened a 
door for the truth to be taught and gave 
great grace in answer to your prayers.

https://womenintheword2024.planningpod.com   

3dtc.org 

dm2usa.org

In other news, at the time of this writing, Joe Aguilar is in Mexico doing a 
workshop together with two DM2 pastors from Bolivia: Juan Iriarte and 

Roberto Morales. And on January 31 CC3D in Bolivia started their second 
year of studies with a full house of new students. 


